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So, far the winter has been fairly mild.  And as we inch toward spring we can see that things are 

looking up in more ways than just the weather.  The North Mall project will get done.  The new rules 

will be put into place as a guide to enrich our community.  There’s a lot to look forward to. Read on! 

 

  

Get a glimpse of it all right here. 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

   

 

  

 
 

THE J/K TIMES 
  Condominium Association Newsletter  

“The best kept secret on the Gold Coast” 

Susan Geffen: Editor   Schoen Smith: Associate Editor 

 

 
 

Greetings from the Editor 

 

HOA’s North Mall Renovation Project 
Contributors: Tom Kristufek, J/K Property Manager, and Dave Beck, HOA 

Rep. 
 

By Larry Puder, Technical Operation Manager at Community Specialists, as told to 

Susan Geffen 
The North Mall project affects all of us.  Yes, there is noise.  Yes, there is disruption. As with 

any major undertaking, some parts have been delayed, others have been ahead of schedule.  But, 

in the end, we will have a Village environment more pleasing, efficient, and safe.    

 

The vision for this project was not only to correct and mend, but to add significant green space. 

So, one of the first phases was to replace the planter area in front of the southeast corner of 

James House.  This spring, the area will be replanted with flowering trees and other lush 

greenery. 

 

(CONTINUED) 

  Forecast :   

Bright and Sunny  
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  North Mall Project (continued) 

 

The concrete surface of the mall and in the north pool deck was repaired.  The water-proof 

membrane was replaced and pipes repaired in those areas, as well, to prevent leakage into the 

J/K garage.  There was tuck-pointing, refinishing of the wood benches in the pool area.  A new 

stairway and handicapped ramp combination was built between Kilmer and the artist studios 

and between James House and the north pool.  There will be a redesigning of the stairs off 

LaSalle Street that access the artist studios.  And the curb in front of James House will be fixed 

at long last! 

 

Progress: 

The contractor’s current location is in the vicinity of the HOA pool and (underneath) garage 

north inner ramp.  They moved to the south inner garage ramp during the week of January 23rd 

and are scheduled to complete this portion by early February.   

They also must re-do the walkup from James House to the Pool because the grade on it is not 

ADA compliant.  So the new ramp will extend much further down to closer to the front of our 

building.   

The remaining work within the pool area is scheduled to be completed in early May in advance 

of the pool opening for the summer. The entire project is scheduled to end in August. 

Breathe Easy: 

The curing compound that is used after the concrete pour has a very strong and unpleasant 

chemical-like odor to it.  We are doing everything possible to keep this odor contained and 

ventilated during and immediately after the curing compound’s application so the Kilmer 

residents will not suffer. 

Again, in the end, we will all enjoy a more beautiful environment. 

  
EDDIE’S GARAGE EDICTS 

By Eddie Main, Senior Manager 

 
¶ MOST IMPORTANT - A HUGE, WARM THANK YOU for your contributions to the 

Garage Employee Holiday Fund. The recognition of the garage team's efforts is very 

much appreciated. Happy New Year to all at the J/K Association! 

¶ Thank you for your patience during the garage project and most notably with the reduced 

drive lanes due to the damage to the exit door. 

¶ Reminder:  PLEASE DRIVE SLOWLY when entering the garage, exiting the garage and 

WHILE DRIVING WITHIN the garage. PLEASE SOUND HORN at all intersections 

and corners. 

¶ Please help keep the J/K Association clean. Deposit litter, debris, and garbage in any of 

the many garage garbage cans. Your help with this is much appreciated. 

THANK YOU!!!    Eddie 
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D: It was because of grandkids and great opportunities.   My wife and I have 5 grandbabies and 2 

great grandbabies between us.   Because we wanted new careers and had a grandchild living 

here, we moved to Chicago. 

 

Q: Talk about the “new career” thing. 

 

D: My first career was as a criminal cognitive pre-structuring therapist. 

 

Q:  Say, again? 

 

D: I helped criminals deal with substance abuse and regain a foothold in society.  I needed very 

specific training in that.  But after a while, I wanted to do something where I could just be nice to 

people.  I’ve seen enough ugly, if you get my drift. 

 

Q: Got it.  How did you get into the “nice-to-people” business? 

 

D: I’ve always worked out.  And one day we were driving past the FFC gym on LaSalle and I 

said, “There’s a great gym.  I’ll bet I can find the perfect job there.”  I went in and they hired me 

to help with the North Pool.  Soon J/K asked me to do some maintenance work, and then to man 

the door station. 

 

Q:  What do you like best about being at J/K? 

 

D: The people who live here are wonderful.  It really isn’t like work for me.  When they call me to 

come in for extra hours, I come running. 

 

Q:  So, this is all about being Mr. Nice Guy, right? 

 

(CONTINUED) 

OUR AMAZING STAFF: Dale  McGlasson 

 

 

 

 

When you look at the angelic smile on Dale McGlasson’s face, 

you would never believe he was once a demon…on a Harley 

Davidson motorcycle.  Believe it.  As you will see below, he is 

clearly a man with a past. 

 

Q:  Dale, tell us about yourself. 

 

D: I was born in Beloit, the baby of 5.  My dad was in charge 

of the Methods Department of the Beloit Corporation, a paper 

machine manufacturing company.  I got a real strong work 

ethic from him. 

 

Q: How’d you get to Chicago from  Beloit? And don’t say “I 

took the train.” 
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Our Amazing Staff, cont’d 

 

D: Partly.  Mostly it’s about protection.  As a person who has dealt with criminals, I’m a trained 

observer.  If I sense that someone is entering these buildings that shouldn’t be here, I know it and 

I can diffuse a bad situation before it starts.  It’s happened more than once. 

 

Q:  And, you look like such a sweetheart. 

 

D:  I am, now.  But I bought my first motorcycle when I was 12, and was hell on wheels. 

 

Q:  Your folks let you do that? 

 

D: You kidding me?  My dad was a preacher and didn’t know his baby boy was a certified 

hellion with the nickname “Hot Dog.” 

 

Q: So much for the beatific smile. 

 

D: Yeah, well… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember that your website is created for convenience.  You don’t have to file documents, 

minutes, and other information in paper form.  If you need a copy for future reference, you can 

download and use your computer storage which greatly exceeds that of your desktop, file cabinet, 

and shelf space. 

 

If you haven’t visited - or visited recently - we encourage you to take a stroll around your 

Association website and enjoy its many features.  Feedback always 

welcome.  Webmaster@JamesKilmerCondo.org 

 

 

WEBMASTER’S REPORT 

By, Ron Miller, Web Committee Chair and Webmaster 

 
The Website Committee would like your feedback! 

 

If you’ve visited JamesKilmerCondo.org, our association’s official website, answer these six 

questions (or more, if they occur to you): 

 

- Which features have you used? 

- Which features did you find most helpful? 

- Which features did you find most interesting? 

- Do you find our website easy to navigate? 

- Any features you would like changed or new features added? 

- Would you please list a feature, or features, that you would recommend to someone who     

has not yet visited our website yet? 

 

Please email your feedback and comments to:  Webmaster@JamesKilmerCondo.org 

In the next newsletter we’ll give you feedback on your feedback to us! 

 

Thanks! 

 

Ron 

 

mailto:webmaster@jameskilmercondo.org
http://jameskilmercondo.org/
mailto:Webmaster@JamesKilmerCondo.org
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PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

By Judy Barnes, J/K Association President 

 What I’ve learned from living at J/K for 26+ years, being on various Association 

committees/task forces, along with being on the Board for 8 years, is that the J/K Condo 

Association will always strive to improve itself structurally and financially, but we also try to 

improve culturally.   

 

Some of you may ask, ‘what does that mean’?  It means that we have a strong, positive 

Community Culture, which the Association consistently works to improve, honor and protect.  

Our residents expect J/K to be a thoughtful, pleasant community, which serves their needs and 

provides a healthy, civilized, peaceful place to live.  

 

Two current specific cultural efforts are: 

 

1) Bill Winter and his Community Activities Committee had a good starting year in 2016 with 

some activities for all of us to enjoy as a community, but also provided the opportunity for us 

to give back to our community.  In 2017, his committee has begun planning an interesting 

group of activities that may be broader in scope and different, but they will also repeat those 

activities that were successful in 2016.  

 

2) Barb Mueller (along with Dave Beck and Susan Geffen) as chair/members of a Rules 

Update Task Force, whose goal is to be sure J/K has a safe, civilized community environment 

for all.  For those of you who aren’t aware, we have not had a formal J/K rules update since 

1999.   

 

That doesn’t mean there haven’t been efforts to do that.  But it is a monumental and 

comprehensive task.  This task force started working on this project in early 2016 and they 

have been VERY diligent.  They have revised and reformatted each section, created new 

sections and rules where needed, thus making the project a huge and focused effort (without 

any complaining that I've heard).  And they also have been reviewing their draft with both Tom 

and Andy.   

 

The Association has also added new rules as needed (e.g. with new facilities such as our Sun 

Deck). Sometimes, new rules are put in place when we discover unwelcome behavior that is 

inappropriate for community living.  Perhaps some folks forgot the “Golden Rule” they were 

taught in Kindergarten.  Others might have come to J/K after living alone in a cave, right?  

 

There will be a chance for a Board review of the new Rules in February (and for residents to be 

informed prior to the Board approving them) with a target date of our March Board meeting for 

final approval.  In the interim, the Rules will also be reviewed by our legal counsel.  But, I 

personally want to thank Barb, Suz and Dave, along with Tom and Andy, for an incredible and 

important accomplishment that is almost to fruition in Q1 of 2017.  THANK YOU. 
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President’s Corner, continued 

 

Additional thanks go to our Property Manager and Garage Supervisor: 

At the January HOA meeting last week, Paul Gaudette of Wiss Janney Elstner (WJE) expressed 

in his update of the North Mall Project the excellent impact both Tom Kristufek and Eddie Main 

have had on this complex renovation project.  Their diligence, experience, leadership and 

direction have been invaluable.  

Thank you both, along with Rich Mullins, for your continued efforts to protect our interests and 

garage operations as this project moves toward completion (hopefully by August, 2017).   

Our new garage door was installed this week (thankfully).  That aspect has required additional 

patience and safety measures by everyone, as well. 

But then, as I said at the beginning, that’s our culture. 

Judy 

 

 

 

 
Hello everyone! 

I would first like to say thank you so much for your outpouring of flowers, cards and sincere 

caring for me and my family following the death of my beloved wife, Belinda. 

Business at hand: 

I mentioned in the last newsletter about cleaning the main condensation drain lines before the 

next cooling season. The time has come to start scheduling this task. We will be posting notices 

very soon letting you know which units we will need to enter. This process will take about a 

month to complete.  

Tips: 

¶ If you still have a live Christmas tree that needs to be removed, pick up a tree bag from 

the Receiving Room and notify the Management Office to schedule removal of your tree. 

The Maintenance staff will gladly pick it up. 

¶ Please remember to check the battery in your smoke detectors. Some detectors may 

require replacement because the life expectancy is about ten years.  

Have a very safe winter, and a very happy New Year. 

 

Freddie 

 

NEWS FROM THE CHIEF 

By Freddie Arnett, Chief Engineer 
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SURVIVAL GUIDE TO CONDO LIVING 

By Barbara Mueller, Board Vice President 

 

First Order of New Business: Here’s to a happy, healthy New Year! 

 

(Once again, I made no New Year’s Resolutions. They are so much easier to keep that way. I hope 

you will join me in my complete abandonment of these pesky, guilt-inducing, obstacles to enjoying 

life.) However, since the new slogan this year is “Don’t Be Mean in Seventeen”, I did give some 

thought to that resolution. But then---this column wouldn’t be any fun to write or read! 

 

Susie, our editor, and I briefly discussed possibly making the theme of this Newsletter 

“appreciation” as it pertains to the J/K Association because Valentine’s Day is coming up.  Then 

we decided that sounded too sappy, so the theme changed. 

(CONTINUED) 

 

GOOD DAY, EVERYONE! 

 

I’d just like to thank you for your support and participation in our first year of the J/K 

Community Activities program.  The committee looks forward to building on our successes as 

we move forward in 2017. 

We’ve decided that it’s prudent to wait until the weather gets a bit better to have an event that 

requires outdoor travel. Outings to a casino and the Chicago Food Depository are still on the 

radar. 

Hope you saw the email notice we sent in January asking for your interests (such as bridge, cards 

games or board games). If not, feel free to send us now what common interest/activities you 

might want to participate in and availability to JKACTIVITIES@ICLOUD.COM. One new thing 

that has come up is a gospel singing group! 

On Sunday, April 2, the opening game of the Major League Baseball season will take place with 

a game between the Chicago Cubs and the St. Louis Cardinals. We are planning a Potluck Party 

to watch the evening game in the Penthouse as a community event. So mark your calendars now 

and we’ll see you there! 

 

Bill Winter 

 

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE 

Bill Winter, Community Activities Committee Chair 

 

mailto:JKACTIVITIES@ICLOUD.COM
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Survival Guide, cont’d 

However, in the interim, I realized that I was grateful and appreciative for many things.  First, I 

am grateful that I wasn’t killed or maimed by residents speeding through Sandburg Terrace from 

North Avenue into our garage. I’ve almost had my car and my body flattened multiple times 

recently.  For those of you who have just moved into the building in the last 30 minutes: IT’S A 

ONE WAY STREET!  For the rest of you, PLEASE STOP DOING IT.  It’s really dangerous.  

And, guess what, traffic rules DO apply to you.  I did suggest putting up pictures of those 

offenders on a “wall of shame” like they do in some places I’ve visited in India, but 

unfortunately, Management has nixed the idea….so far.  (There is more on this topic in the “Did 

You Know Column”.)  

Lastly, I’m grateful for our dogs.  We don’t have one, but we do watch our daughter’s dog from 

time-to-time and I think our furry friends add to the friendly attitude of J/K.  With one caveat.  

Did you know it’s not okay to allow your dog to relieve him/herself between the back door and 

the sidewalk on LaSalle?  I don’t know about you, but walking through urine is NOT my favorite 

thing. The other day I saw a resident taking her male dog out to pee all over the yellow barrier 

poles next to the little ramp out to the LaSalle Street sidewalk.  Being that it was about 3 degrees 

out; it immediately froze, thereby making it a yellow ice hazard for the rest of us.  We have 

posted a gazillion memos on this, to no avail. So…FYI: we have cameras and this will be part of 

our new rules. 

Speaking of new rules, January 15, will likely become the official date to take down your holiday 

decorations.  So if you haven't already done so, it’s time to remove those decorations from 

outside your front door. If you like them up all year round within your unit, well, that's up to you. 

What happens INSIDE your unit stays inside your unit! Leaving them up OUTSIDE your unit 

this late in the season, may force your neighbors to perform a wellness check! 

On that cheery note, we’re ready for the next holiday. 

Happy Valentine’s Day!   
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Capital Projects Update: 

¶ All capital projects that were approved and scheduled for 2016 have been completed.  

There are 2 fairly large projects that, upon Board approval, are anticipated to occur this 

spring and summer:  The replacement of the horizontal domestic water pipes above 43rd 

floor and the modernization of the James House freight cars.  The freight car 

modernization project has been bid out and the proposals were presented to the Board at 

the January meeting.  It is expected that replacement of the horizontal domestic water 

pipes above 43rd floor will be an action item on February’s Board meeting agenda.   

 

Air Balancing:   

¶ The mechanical engineer, Cosentini approved the air balance levels, concluding the 

contractor’s obligations.  The re-sized pulley was installed at Kilmer last week and there 

has been a noticeable increase in CFM’s.  Murphy and Miller did re-balance the air in 

Kilmer and will provide updated figures/results at the end of this week. 

 

 

  Purchase of New Christmas Trees for James House:    

 

¶ With the encouragement of residents and help from some Board members, Management 

ordered new Christmas trees for next season.  (The James House trees were fairly old and 

looked a bit worn.)  The trees are Fraser Firs, 10 feet tall and full 72 inches wide at the 

base.  The trees have both color and clear lights that can be lit (using a remote control) 

separately or together, which really looks nice.  

 

 

MANAGER’S CORNER 

By Tom Kristufek, J/K Property Manager 

 

I want to thank all residents of James/Kilmer for making our December 29th Salvation Army 

Drive a success. Your generosity will help many people throughout Chicagoland.  I would also 

like to thank the good-hearted volunteers who helped me during the drive.  They are:  Shelley 

Bloch, Cheryl Boldrini, Vicki Gornley, Linda Klutznick, Bonnie Pool and Gina Zehr.  I 

appreciate all of your help and enthusiasm throughout the drive, and I couldn’t have done it 

without you. 

 

Debra Flynn 
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IT IS ILLEGAL TO TURN IN THROUGH SANDBURG TERRACE FROM NORTH AVE. 

Did you know that Sandburg Terrace is a one way street running north?  That means you cannot 

enter it from North Avenue.  You can only access it from the James House driveway, Germania, or 

our garage.  Personally, I have almost been hit twice and I’m certainly not alone.   It’s an accident 

waiting to happen. To make matters worse, many of you who are driving the wrong way are 

speeding. Should you hit anything -- another car, or worse, a person, (which could be a toddler 

going to Germania for school), or a pet—your penalty will be doubly compounded since you did it 

while driving down a one way street the wrong way. That means, no matter whose fault you think 

it is, it’s automatically your fault in the eyes of the law, just like when you rear- end another car. 

We are working with the Chicago Police Department and the Alderman’s office to determine how 

those of you - and you know who you are - can be held accountable.  

We all know it’s annoying to have to wait for the light at Clark and North. It’s even worse when 

Latin school lets out.  Between students walking against the lights, buses and trucks, and others 

who just don’t think red means stop and don’t walk, it can be truly crazy-making.  Believe me, I’ve 

been tempted more than once to just turn in on Sandburg Terrace rather than wait for 2 lights.  

BUT, I DON’T!  Why don’t I, you might ask?  

Well:  

1.  It’s against the law. 

2. It endangers other vehicles, people/pets, etc.  

3. Oh, it’s against the law. 

Get my drift?  Just don’t do it.  

 

Here’s to a safe New Year! 
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With the start of each New Year, J/K Management and your Finance Committee are busy closing 

out much of the Association’s old business and starting to make progress towards the goals of the 

New Year.   In the last few weeks, we have formalized the 2016 Reserve Study, completed the 

2015 Cost Allocation Study, and composed the 2015 Investment Tax Basis Letter. The 2015 Cost 

Allocation Study and the 2015 Investment Tax Basis Letter together with the 2015 audit (which 

was completed in the first half of 2016) have been packaged together and sent out to all unit 

owners either by email or by postal mail, depending on unit owner stated preferences.  Those J/K 

unit owners interested in reviewing the 2016 Reserve Study may contact the Management Office.   

 

We are now beginning to focus on 2017 responsibilities.  One of the Treasurer’s first actions is to 

form the new 2017 Finance Committee.  Any J/K unit owners who are interested in becoming 

members of this committee should notify the property manager, Tom Kristufek, or the Treasurer 

of his or her interest within the next two weeks.  We expect to formalize the Finance Committee 

membership by mid-February.  Ideally, Finance Committee Members should have familiarity with 

financial statements and budgeting.  Even if J/K unit owners do not have the qualifications for 

formal membership on the Finance Committee, they are welcome to attend any of the Finance 

Committee meetings. 

 

Unit owners might be wondering what the exact responsibilities of the J/K Finance Committee 

are. The Finance Committee’s first responsibility each year is to review the draft audit with the 

Association’s auditors.  This is an important meeting as it allows the Finance Committee to hear 

the auditor’s findings including strengths and any weaknesses.  Once the Finance Committee is 

satisfied with the audit, the Committee recommends approval to the Board.  Other Finance 

Committee responsibilities include reviewing the financial performance of the Association and the 

J/K Garage during the interim months, reviewing the Association’s investment strategy and its 

hedging strategy for J/K utilities, planning for the Association’s capital expenditures both short 

and long term, reviewing the Reserve Study which is conducted every couple of years, and 

oversight of the new proposed budget. 

 

You may also want to know about the Association’s end-of-year 2016 financial performance.  

Unfortunately, the December financials are not yet completed.  As a result, a brief update of the 

J/K financial performance through November 2016 is provided.  Through November 2016, the 

J/K Association reported revenues of $5,390,000, which were better than budget by $114,000.   

The positive results stem primarily from the Association collecting $56,000 in legal fee 

reimbursements, garage net income being in excess of budget by $16,000, $10,000 in above 

budget move-in and move-out fees, and $21,000 in excess maintenance income.   

 

(CONTINUED) 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

By Betsy Latson, J/K Board Treasurer 
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Treasurer’s Report, cont’d 

Operating expenses were over budget by $447,000 year-to-date due to higher payroll, common 

area decorating, uninsured losses, maintenance and repair costs all related to our plumbing 

challenges, and the inclusion of the entire $225,000 pension withdrawal liability charge approved 

at the October 2016 Board meeting.  Most notable overages include plumbing and sewer expenses 

which were over budget by $114,000, maintenance payroll related to our plumbing repairs which 

was over budget by $17,000, uninsured losses which were $43,000 over budget, and common area 

decorating & interior repairs (primarily repairing areas affected by our plumbing issues) which 

were $38,000 over budget.  Offsetting these higher expenses, utility costs were $36,000 below 

budget. As a result, at the end of November 2016, the J/K Association reported operating expenses 

of $5,590,000 resulting in the Association reporting a 2016 deficit of $200,000, which was a 

$52,000 improvement from our year-to-date deficit in October. 

 

On the capital side, J/K reported a year-to-date net loss of $11,000.  The J/K capital reserve 

income amounted to $982,000 through November 2016, while capital expenditures totaled 

$993,000.  Our actual J/K capital expenditures are significantly less than the budgeted levels.  The 

Association has held back on the more discretionary capital expenditures in 2016 to deal with our 

plumbing challenges, to better understand the timing and cost of various potential upcoming 

projects, as well as to receive the new reserve study.  These studies are complete and have been 

helpful in planning for the 2017 budget and for future capital expenditures. 

 

At the end of November 2016, the J/K operating fund cash balance was reported at $267,362 and 

the J/K capital fund cash balance was reported at $4,872,463.  The decrease in our reserve funds 

reflects the collection of funds from unit owners for their direct charge loans, which have been 

likewise applied to reduce the BMO Harris bank loans.  The bank loans have now been reduced to 

$412,680 as of the end of November 2016.  

North/Clark Update 

By Judy Barnes, J/K Association President 

 

As you know from the J/K Management Office e-blast on January 20, due to greatly increased 

financing demands for development projects, Howard Weiner is seeking a proposed sale of his 

Clark/North property at 101 W. North Avenue to the Golub/Avoda Group.  

 

1) The Board has met with all parties and approved this action (with a few minor modifications) 

at our January Board Meeting.   

 

2) Our J/K Zoning Attorney is preparing the appropriate Plan Development Amendments for the 

City supporting this action, and given our location to the site, making sure that all previous 

agreements will be honored. 

 

3) The Golub/Avoda Group is currently working with City’s Plan Development and Landmarks 

groups on these minor modifications, and expects to complete this process by mid-to- late 

February.   

 



con E 

February 2017 Page 13   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

This column is dedicated to you; to any questions you may have or issues you would like to bring 

up.  Virtually, every question we receive will be given to the appropriate source and the answer 

printed right here.   

 

Q: This isn’t a question.  Instead I’m offering kudos to Bill Winter and his team for doing 

such a wonderful job on the Christmas party in December.  The spirit was contagious; the 

food terrific; and having it in the Penthouse North/East room was great because the views 

are so spectacular.  Thanks, Bill and group! 

 

A:  Many people have responded positively to the events of the Community Activities Committee. 

Thanks for the positive feedback! 

 

Q:  I keep seeing “dog accidents” at the back door of James House.  I don’t report them, 

because I often don’t know who the owner is.  What’s the protocol here? 

 

A:  Many people have stated this problem.  If you see a dog “accident” in a place that’s 

designated “off limits” such as the back door of James House report it to the Management 

Office immediately. There are cameras in that location, so the incident will be recorded.  Just 

report the date and time it happened and Management will do their best to review the tape and 

contact the pet owner in a timely manner.   

 

Q: Is there anyone at J/K who we can go to with RCN questions?  Sometimes I need a small 

piece of information and don’t want to contact the company. 

 

A: First, residents need to contact Customer Care at 800-746-4726. If there is a persistent 

problem you are unable to resolve, or for building outages, Management will pass the problem on 

to  RCN’s building representative.   

 

Q:  While “sliding” over to the mail box in front of James House the other snowy/icy day, it 

occurred to me how grand it would be if we had a mail drop box located in the James House 

lobby.  I think that residents who use canes or walkers would really appreciate that.  Any 

chance this might come to pass? 

 

A:  This would be something the Board would need to approve.  Then, we would need to discuss it 

with the US Postal Service. 

(CONTINUED) 

OWNERS’ CORNER 

By Susan Geffen, Editor / Board Secretary 
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Owners’ Corner, continued 

 

Q:  There is a huge leak in the James laundry room.  I’ve seen it being worked on, but 

wonder the progress is. 

 

A:  It’s all been handled by our superb Chief Engineer and staff.   Done and done. 

 

Q:  I saw that the one faulty garage door had been opened, and then it was closed again.  Is 

it repaired? 

 

A:  That door was not completely repaired then, but has been now. It was being propped open to 

accommodate all the vehicles during the morning rush hours. 

 

Q:  What is HOA doing to help solve our rat problem?  It seems to be getting worse, and 

pet owners who don’t pick up after their dogs are really adding to the problem. 

 

A: Our HOA representatives will continue to bring the rat problem to the attention of the HOA 

board.  We cannot use poison because pets and children can (and have) come to harm from it.  

One suggestion is that pet owners tie “poop” bags, after they pick up after their pets.  Another is 

that the City should look into birth control methods to control the rat population. This has been 

very successful in New York City. 

 

Q:   The American Flag in the lobby of Kilmer is a disgrace.  The pole is so short, the flag is 

touching the floor, and the flag itself is filthy.  Can this be addressed? 

 

A:  Yes.  This will be taken care of right away.                     

 

Keep talking!  We’re listening! 
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An Amazing Resident: Robert Nakazawa 
 

Editor’s Note:  Good  friend, Karla Ross, suggested this story for the newsletter.  

 

When you look at these pictures of Robert Nakazawa dancing, you’ll  hardly believe he is 95 

years old.  And, he has been dancing his way through life for most of those years.  

Born and bred in Long Beach, California, Robert said he wanted to become a singer. But once 

he started dancing, all other dreams faded.  He met his wife, a pharmacist, at a dance (of 

course) and after they married Robert worked as a printer. 

 

“We never had kids.  Maybe I was too busy dancing.” 

 

Robert and his wife, who passed away in 1984, moved to Kilmer and then to James House. “I 

have lived here half my life, and would never move. I have good friends here.”  He joined 

Arthur Murray studios and traveled all over the U.S. entering dance contests, many of which, 

he won.  His dance teacher of 12 years is also his dance partner.  “ I think of us as Fred Astaire 

and Ginger Rogers.” 

 

His secret to a long and full life is to keep active and have the luck of a great gene pool. “My 

sister is 96 and still going strong.” 

 

His one regret?  “I wish I had taken piano lessons”.   
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James/Kilmer Condominium Association 

Board of Directors Meeting 

January 24, 2017 

Hospitality Room 

Executive Session 6:00 PM – 7:00 PM (Closed) 

7:00 PM 

Board Meeting Agenda 

 

I. Call to Order  

II. Approval of Minutes from the December 13, 2016 Regular Board Meeting (Action Item #1) 

III. Management Report 

IV. Treasurer’s Report 

V. Committee Reports 

VI. Owners’ Forum (15 Minutes)   

VII. Action Items 

¶ December 12, 2016 Board Meeting Minutes (Action Item #1):  Approved 

¶ Approval of Window Washing Company (Action Item #2): Approved General 

Window Cleaning Co. 

¶ Approval of James House Freight Elevators Modernization (Action Item #3): 

Approved Urban Elevator Company 

¶ Approval of Development Modifications to the 101 W. North (Clark and 

North) Project  (Action Item #4): Approved 

¶ Approval of Remodeling Requests  (Action Item #5): Approved 

VIII. New Business, if any 

IX. Adjourn Meeting 
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Forecast 
 

We look forward to winter with drear and with dread 

But we’re now at the crossroads and looking ahead 

To a forecast of new things that we will get done 

Let our misgivings just melt in the sun. 

 

Our doubts can now soften; our frustrations can ease 

We can feel new momentum and a positive breeze. 

Yes, winter’s still here, but we’re not on the ropes 

We can indulge ourselves and ramp up our hopes. 

 

Will the North Mall project soon be complete? 

All signs point to “yes”.  Ah, won’t it be sweet 

To not hear those jack hammers… and we must confess 

We want the relief from the noise and the mess. 

We’ll have new events where we can all meet 

What ice?  What snow?  What rain?  What sleet? 

The wind’s at our back.  The cold front’s not freezing. 

The hallways will change to décor that’s more pleasing. 

 

The pipes are now working.  The elevators are running. 

Dare we start thinking of the roof deck and sunning? 

The garage door is fixed.  We’ve weathered that storm. 

Our progress; our spirits… are all getting warm. 

 

Plus, Valentine’s Day with its focus on love 

Adds to the vibe of all the above. 

It’s Feb, dear friends, so we’re half way there. 

Here’s to a forecast of sunny and fair! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


